	Glendale School District No. 77
Glendale School District
	
	Regular Meeting
December 11, 2019 – 6:00 pm
Glendale School District Office
10598 Azalea-Glen Road


Board Meeting Minutes
1.0 Preliminary Business
1.1 Call Meeting to Order at 6:01 pm
1.2 Pledge of Allegiance
1.3 Roll Call:

BOARD MEMBERS:
Caroline Lydon-Board Chairman
MacKenzie Perry-Vice Chairman
Samantha Cline-Board Member
Janice Austin-Board Member
Ryan Owens-Board Member
Misty Morningstar-Board Member

Not in attendance- Kenny Kent-Board Member

1.4 Agenda Review
Added 5.6
2.0 Consent Agenda
2.1 Monthly Fiscal Transactions
Caroline would like to know about the negative balance for the varsity football and cheerleading?
Racheal lets her know that she has spoken with Mr. Gregg (AD), the assistant football coach has not had the chance to bring in the funds and that, Dave will be contacting him to make sure that the funds are brought in ASAP. Cheerleading has not been done yet, it has just started and there is a fundraiser happening now that will go into the fund by next board meeting. 
Caroline asked why the class of 2021 have funds and the class of 2020 does not?
Racheal lets them know that if they had funds it would be on the report, so they do not have any funds yet. Racheal lets them know that she had added 2 funds- Pirates Chest and HS Robotics and everything else is existing. Racheal is waiting for our audit bask to give more accurate numbers. 
MacKenzie motions to accept the consent agenda, Sam seconds-6/0

3.0 Public Forum/Correspondence/handouts: The board will hear comments by anyone present who 
wishes to speak on any item not on the agenda, but the board will not necessarily take action at this time. There will be a 3-minute time limit for anyone speaking.
· Dena Miller would like to thank the board. Would like to thank Tommy Rizzo for putting up lights on their Christmas tree, also Tannis Miller for decorating and all the volunteers that help out.
Caroline asks for the names of the volunteers so the board can send out thank you cards to all the volunteers.
· Becky Williams would like to ask, because a parent had asked her about a plaque for the sacred garden? A parent had donated money to plant roses and put in a pond for students to have a quiet place/peaceful setting. All of that is there, it just has not been maintained and Becky would like to know more.
· Korina Worden would like to know if she can have the students break a piñata at school? Mexican tradition is that they have them for Christmas and wants to know where they can do it at?
Dave is not aware of a piñata policy, but would like to know what they will be using to break it…a plastic bat, wood or a stick?
Korina lets them know it will be a stick and the students will be blindfolded and try to break the piñata. 

3.1 Student Report-Becky Williams will take the place of the student
Culinary class had mock interviews with the Swanson Group today and it went wonderful. Our special Holiday luncheon has moved to 12/17/19 @ 12:30pm for about an hour and a half and the Elementary will have theirs on 12/18/19 @11:00am. Santa will be coming to the Elementary and High school on 12/18/19. On 1/10/20 @ 9:00pm to 11:30pm after the New Hope game the High School will be having their Snowcoming Dance and would like to invite the Board to attend. 		

4.0 Reports
4.1 Board	
Caroline discusses when they went to the conference and also goes over the handouts she provided to everyone. 
Misty discusses her first time going to the conference and what she enjoyed about it.
Caroline want to let everyone know what is going on in the community for December: 
· 12/18/19 Top Hat will be at the Elementary @ 6:00pm
· 12/19/19 Christmas recital will be at the Elementary @ 6:00pm
· 12/21/19 Santa will be in town
· 12/22/19 All community Christmas will be at the Elementary @ 6:00pm							
4.2 Superintendent
Dave would like to reminding everyone that in January we will be starting a GED program here in Glendale and already have students interested.  Blake was at the Elementary and High School on Monday 12/9/19 afterwards he met will staff and parents. Dave and Racheal met with the folks from the Energy Trust and would like Racheal to let the board know the outcome.
Racheal lets the board know that they do cash incentives and have 3 different options for getting those. 
· Perspective/ Standard plan that has a list of items and as long as it falls into those categories you do not have to have a pre-approval for it, we can purchase the item or material and sent them the backup and they will send us an incentive check.
· Custom path this one has to have an energy analysis and energy trust pays for that and hire someone to come in and do a 6-month study and compares the energy savings to what you are doing and what this will save you. This one is capped at 60%
· Lighting has its own incentive plan and is capped at 50%, it is contractor driven, we will be given a list of contractors that we can use and the contractors know what they can do, give us a quote and then continue on with the lighting.
Their range of incentives range from $5.00 to $500,000 and our site is limited to $500,000 per site per year.
Racheal would like to recommend to the board that in January we get a window analysis done and hopefully by May they will have it completed so they can go over what they will use general fund dollars for. 
Ryan motions to allow Racheal to contact Energy Trust for analysis on the windows and HVAC system, Janice seconds-6/0	
	
4.3 High School Principal	
Jesse would like to let the board know that Barb (nurse from the ESD) will be coming down for all 4 grade levels 2 days a week to help advocate with students, let them know what resources are available to them and also help with suicide prevention. Jesse has talked to Ms. Madsen (horticulture teacher)	about students designing and doing landscaping in the spring around the school to make it look better.	Jesse has also met with Betsy at the Library about students doing some landscaping over there.
[bookmark: _GoBack]			 
4.4 K-8 Principal	
Dan lets the board know that they received a $5,000 grant from Cow Creek Foundation for the greenhouse. On 1/14/20 @ 1:00pm at 7 Feathers they will be a presentation for that.				
5.0 Old Business							
5.3 Bond Update
Brian Prawitz lets the board know that they have confirmed interest rates and projects of what we will be working on. On the marketing side he has created the One Sheet that was sent to the Board prior to the meeting and has been approved by the State as a safe harbor status, which means that the district can distribute to anyone, there are no restrictions on how we can distribute it to the community, Brian hopes that this will be taken to the community soon. The One Sheet is very basic and he is hoping to create a more in depth one that will explain everything in detail to present to the community that is approved by the State. Brian asks the Board if since the release of going after the bond if they have received any feedback from the community?
Caroline says she has not received any feedback other than just flat responses.
Ryan says that the feedback has been good, in that the people he has talked to have said that if it doesn’t change anything they are ok with it.	
Misty says that the people she has talked to want to know what is wrong with the school and why we need the money?
Brian lets everyone know that most people feel that way because if they aren’t in the schools they don’t really know the condition of the schools and most school districts don’t discuss the stories of what is wrong with the schools, it is not common for districts to let the community know the status of schools. Brian lets them know that if they are asked a question that they cannot answer to let Dave know to contact him so that he can get the information back to the community. Brian lets them know that we are very close to beginning production on video, photo and interviews and visuals, he has asked Dave for a list of the people we could use as the face of the campaign, Board Members are encouraged. We will need 4 or 5 people, Dave, board members and teachers who can speak well to the camera and are comfortable in front of the camera and well respected in the community and considered influential and would like to promote this Bond more on the FB page. On 12/16/19 there will be a meeting at A&M Transport @ 6:00pm with all of the people from the community that they have gathered so far to go over information on the Bond. On 3/19/20 will be the launch of the campaign and Brian would like to have all of the questions that the community might have so that we can be prepared with answers as to the Bond, there may be tough questions that the community may have and he wants to make sure that we are prepared with the answers. Brian lets everyone know that the students are a great resource to use when trying to get the message out and giving the students the information that they can advocate for this bond to better their school, just not during school, during school hours or using school equipment. It is also a great opportunity for student to know what goes into a Bond and how it all works from an educational standpoint. Running a poll in a small community like Glendale is not statistically accurate, however we can use the phone numbers that we have of the voting public and call people and ask them a fairly straight forward, simple question… whether they support the bond at the rate and with the projects and use volunteers to make that phone call, it would give us an idea if we have support. If we can get 8-10 people and divide a list of 200-300 phone numbers to ask that straight forward question, it will be an early way for us to get an unofficial poll of where people stand. 
Dave asked when he would like the list of numbers and getting the volunteers?
Brian says that it won’t take him long to write the questions up and to try the first week in January for the numbers. There will be 2 mailers that will be going out to everyone in the district in May, the 1st will go out right when the ballot drops and begin being mailed and the 2nd will go out the Thursday before the last Tuesday before the election.
Misty asks if the students could have hands on experience in doing some of the work to the school and mentions that there was a program a while back where students worked with contractors and built beautiful homes in the community and the homes were sold and it went back into the school funds and may have gotten credit? 
Dave lets her know that may have been different due to the school was building the homes and this would be outside contractors that would be doing it and there may be some liability issues, but we could look into it. 
Korina suggests that perhaps the history teacher could create a lesson on how bonds work, most students in their life in their community will have to vote on this and it would be a great opportunity for them to learn what goes into creating a bond and the process.
Jesse lets the board know that they do senior projects as a graduation requirement and one of the things he is working on is coordinating to get students doing things around the community and helping them build their resumes. 

5.4 Grant Updates	
Dave would like to discuss the SSA (Student Success Act) which is due on 4/15/20, more information will start coming to them in January and especially in February about the grant and what it would entail and some of the things covered under that grant. We will start bringing it to the community via the Board and the website	and information facts that we will get out there very heavily at the end of February and into March. Looking at what this grant can be used for, he and Racheal have been looking into is moving to a 5-day school week and making sure that they are making good decisions on that. Dave mentions that the state could take it away if they don’t see the results they are hoping to see when using these dollars into education, its main purpose is improving education and extending school years or school days. Dave lets everyone know that it has to be shared with the community so that they are well aware of what we plan on using these dollars for.			
5.5 Review-Board Goals, District Goals, Timeline and Action List	Discussion
The Board goes over Goals, Timeline and Action List
· Remove-Board Goals and District goal from Action List-November Board Meeting
· Add them to next year’s Action List as Board Members
· Sam is still waiting for some things so she can get it together for the GSD survey

5.6 Hiring Recommendation						
Dave has been working with Dan and staffing at his school (Elementary) for IAs and where they can fit them in. Dave recommends that we hire an additional ½ time position, perhaps a ½ time employee that would like to go full time. Dave met with Allison Henson from the ESD to go over behaviors and classroom management support and if there are things we can do and what the ESD is doing in other districts to provide support for staff and some of the strategies they use. We don’t currently have a social emotional learning program/curriculum and it’s been something that we have been looking at moving towards because of our needs. Our training that we have at the Rural Schools Network will be covering that and those types of things they are using around the state. Currently we are looking at 2 different curriculums both are very scripted, they can be presented to classrooms and most of them are 30 min lessons, a lot of districts where they are skilled trainers or child development specialist, that person would go into the classroom and do trainings with students and staff on social emotional learning, decision making, strategies to use if you find yourself in trouble and may want to get into a fight with someone. A lot of districts have folks, like Roseburg are still using the child development specialist (CES Model) and they are the ones that go in and do that. Dave would like to see this position be instrumental in rolling that out and is something we will be looking at getting right at the start of the year, so that we can take a look at that curriculum and implement that into the K-8. 
Caroline would like to know if that would be something we will do in house and not through the ESD?
Dave says that what he is recommending that we hire a ½ time person in house for this position. What he is looking to the ESD for is someone coming in to work with teachers on strategies to use in the classroom. Dave lets the Board know that this will help with behavior issues that Dan has been having to deal with and that his time could be better utilized not on dealing with student behaviors and would like to thank Dena Miller on all her efforts in dealing with student behavior issues as well. 
Misty asks if the parents are brought in and involved with discipline issues?
Dave lets her know that yes, Dan has worked closely with parents on their child’s behavioral issues.

MacKenzie motions to accept, Sam seconds-6/0

6.0 New Business
6.1 Policy BBFA Board Ethics and Conflicts of Interest
Ryan motion to accept, MacKenzie seconds-6/0
			
6.2 Policy BBFB Board Member Ethics and Nepotism
Sam motions to accept, Janice seconds-6/0
			
6.3 OSBA Legislative Policy Committee
Ryan motions to accept, Janice seconds-5/1 Misty does not accept
				
6.4 State Preparedness and Incident Response Grant-No action at this time, no quotes were provided.		
7.0 Adjournment @ 8:11pm
MacKenzie motions to adjourn, Sam seconds-6/0
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